
Welcome!  
Sunny Trails Service Unit Meeting

April 20, 2023
Thank you for joining us.

The meeting will start soon!



Sunny Trails Service Unit Managers

Cindy Saenz 
DBJ@gssunnytrails.com

Susanna King
CSA@gssunnytrails.com

Your Meeting 
Host Tonight

mailto:DBJ@gssunnytrails.com
mailto:CSA@gssunnytrails.com


        Meeting Agenda
● Welcome
● Service Unit News

○ SU Volunteers Needed
○ Tips for Troop Treasurers
○ Craft on Third
○ LIVE SCAN

● Service Unit Announcements/Events
○ SU Encampment
○ Think Like a Scientist
○ Space Science Badge
○ Volunteer Appreciation Dinner
○ SU Bridging Event

● Council Announcements/Events
○ Ana Luisa, New Troop Specialist
○ Cookie info
○ April is Volunteer Appreciation Month
○ Girl Scout Voices Count
○ Spring Book Drive
○ Save the Date



Sunny Trails Service Unit needs volunteers!

Current volunteer roles available:

Service Unit Activity Consultant

Volunteer roles that will be open 
next year:

Service Unit Co-Manager C/S/A

Membership/Registrar 

Recognitions 



Helpful Tips for Troop Treasurers

Tips for Troop Leaders and Treasurers

● Troop Treasurer (all bank account signers) complete Troop Treasurer Learning 
Path on gsLearn.

-  Log in to your account at MyGS.GirlScouts.org, 
-  Click "My Account"
- click gsLearn, 
- click Content Library, & Troop Treasurer Learning Path 

● Download troop's monthly Wells Fargo bank statements from May 1, 2022-current.
● Review bank statements. Make a note for each transaction. 
● Gather receipts for troop expenses. 
● Make sure to get receipts/deposits from anyone that made purchases on behalf of 

the troop.

https://mygs.girlscouts.org




LiveScan - Don’t miss this opportunity!

● Thank you to all have gone to get their LiveScan done!  
● If you need to get your LiveScan done, please send an email to 

customercare@sdgirlscouts.org with-
● Subject: Fingerprinting- Sunny Trails
● Message: I would like to sign up for fingerprinting.
● Troop #:
● Role:
● and of course 2023 Membership



Local Live Scan Event-Registration required
Register to get your Live Scan requirement completed at the Chula Vista Elks Lodge #2011. Saturday Apr 
22, 2023 from 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM. We are here to serve our membership with the convenience of on-site 
printing. Space for this event is limited!

Any questions, please contact customercare@sdgirlscouts.org with subject line: LiveScan on-site event or 
call 619-610-0821

To register, Volunteers must have a current background check and GSSD Membership.

Effective, January 1, 2022, all administrators, employees, and regular volunteers in California who have 
direct contact with children MUST have a one-time background check, approved by the California 
Department of Justice, which requires Live Scan fingerprinting. Girl Scouts San Diego is adhering to this 
state requirement and all volunteers must complete this requirement as of the 2023 membership year.

*Please note that if you have submitted prints for other organizations, Girl Scouts San Diego is still required 
to have you fulfill this requirement as organizations and entities do not exchange LiveScan data.

Background Check FAQs | Girl Scouts San Diego (sdgirlscouts.org)

https://www.sdgirlscouts.org/en/for-volunteers/ways-to-volunteer/background-check-faq.html


Camp Hogwarts 
II April 28-30, 2023

Camp Winacka
* Only 100 spots available * 

• Registered Girl Scouts and Adult: $75
• Safety-wise ratio adults only. Must have a current background check. 

• Payment due at time of registration
• Fee includes lodging, meals, activities, supplies, and fun patch.

• Registration is open from January 19 – March 20
• Please submit registration and payment as soon as possible to secure lodging and adventure activities (first come, 

first served).

• Hogwarts Attire is encouraged!
• Questions?: Email encampment@gssunnytrails.com

At full capacity







Sunny Trails Volunteer Appreciation Dinner

SAVE THE DATE!!!

Thursday, May 25, 2023

6:00 p.m.

Sweetwater Campgrounds Community  
Room

 Gather up your special troop volunteers  
and lets celebrate!

Includes dinner and some fun

$20.00 per person

Registration is coming soon.



Sunny Trails Bridging Event
Sunday, June 4 2023

1 p.m.- 2:30 p.m.
Salt Creek Park

2710 Otay Lakes Rd, Chula Vista, CA 91915
(Bridge is located off of N. Creekside Drive near the playground.)

Those who completed the Google form will get priority registration.  Space is limited to 60 girls.  Decoration and 
Ceremony will be provided.  Troops will need to provide their own bridging materials (pins, certificates, uniforms, 

etc.)  Families are encouraged to come and take photos!

Cost: $4.00 per girl
Adult Safety Wise are free.

Please send your registration to: CSA@gssunnytrails.com



Troop Status

Is your troop open to new members?  Are you thinking about starting your own 
troop?  Know someone who is interested in learning more about Girl Scouts?  We 
have girls looking for troops!

Reach out to your SU Managers or GSSD!



● Julia Robles is Product Sale Committee Chair (SU Cookie Person).  Her email 
address is cookies@gssunnytrails.com 

● TCM’s will be notified when the Cookie Rewards in.  Thank you for patience!

Girl 

mailto:cookie@gssunntrails.com


April is Volunteer Appreciation Month!!!

● Don’t forget to show your Troop Volunteers how much they are appreciated!  For some 
great ideas, like e-cards or “22 Ways to Say Thanks on April 22” check out GSSD’s page.

●  Volunteer Appreciation | Girl Scouts San Diego (sdgirlscouts.org)
● Consider nominating a volunteer for a council or GSUSA award! Nominations are 

accepted online beginning Monday, April 17 and will close on Sunday, June 4.

https://www.sdgirlscouts.org/en/for-volunteers/volunteer-appreciation-ideas.html
https://www.sdgirlscouts.org/en/for-volunteers/volunteer-appreciation-ideas/adult-recognition-awards.html


Girl Scouts wants to hear from you!

Be sure to check your email for a survey from Girl Scouts of the USA.  Your Girl 
Scout can participate too!  Participates will have a chance to win 1 of 20 $50 gift 
cards.  Surveys must be completed by May 7th.



Spring Book Drive!

Girl Scout San Diego is putting on a Spring Book Drive.  They are requesting new 
books for babies and toddlers.  Books will be given to those who have graduated 
from the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit (NICU) at Sharp Mary Birch.  

Books can be dropped off at GSSD Balboa Campus or reach out to Susanna to 
drop off books.  Reach out to Rea de la Cruz at GSSD for any questions.  

rdelacruz@sdgirlscouts.org or call (619)610-0739

mailto:rdelacruz@sdgirlscouts.org


Future Girl Scout San Diego Events

Girl Scout San Diego Volunteer 
Conference

When:  Saturday-August 26, 2023

Location: Balboa Campus

Outdoor Skills Weekend

When: October 6-8, 2023

Location: GSSD Camp Property



Sunny Trails Service Unit Team

Service Unit Manager 
Daisy, Brownie, Junior Troops

Cindy Saenz DBJ@gssunnytrails.com

Service Unit Manager 
Cadette, Senior, Ambassador 

Troops

Susanna King CSA@gssunnytrails.com

New Troops Support Dolly Purificacion newtroops@gssunnytrails.com

Treasurer and Troop Financials Marilou Thomas treasurer@gssunnytrails.com

Registrar/Recruitment  Karen Pickens registrar@gssunnytrails.com

Product Sales Committee Chair Julia Robles cookies@gssunnytrails.com
Product Sales Nuts Julia Robles nuts@gssunnytrails.com

Recognitions Elisa Hilliard recognitions@gssunnytrails.com

Activity Consultant open activityapproval@gssunnytrails.com

Encampment Director Marisa Segoviano encampment@gssunnytrails.com
Sunny Trails Website Debbie Lechner website@gssunnytrails.com

SHARE Coordinator Selena Ellis-Vizcarra share@gssunnytrails.com

Thank You for Joining Us!

mailto:DBJ@gssunnytrails.com
mailto:CSA@gssunnytrails.com


Please join us at our next meeting on 
Thursday, May 18th at 7 p.m.  Our next 

meeting location will be at the Elks Lodge.  

Sunny 
Trails


